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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of a meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on 
    Monday 21st October 2019 at 7pm
Present: John Freeman (JF) (Chairman), Eileen Bland (EB), Julian Bland (JB), Michelle Budden (MB), Mike Gerrard (MG), Iain Lasseter (IL), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), John Taylor (JT), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Gary Williams (GW),

In attendance: Cllr Charles Fifield, Cllr Paul Williams & 3 Parishioners. 
71. Public Forum. Weaverham Trust gave thanks for WPC promoting the last litter pick. The next one is Saturday 9th November 2019.
72. Apologies The following apologies of absence were approved for Cllr Gillian Edwards and noted for PCSO Nicola Devey and Councillor Charles Fifield
73. Declarations of Interest There were no declarations of interest.
74. Minutes of last meeting 16th September 2019 were discussed at length and the following changes agreed:
74.1. Cllr G Williams missing from the attendance list

74.2. Item 58 Agenda item not discussed

74.3. Item 59.2 This was left as minuted after a vote

74.4. Item 59.3 The finance minutes F15 were updated to show WPC       

74.4.1.1. Item 61.2 Change to more clarity required on the traffic impact to Millington Lane, requested deferment

74.5. Item 61.4 change to CWAC Enforcement Officer and Footpath Society
75. The Clerk had been asking for a Complaints procedure to be looked at in line with NALC. We currently have one on our website. The review needs to pass through the F&P committee in the first instance.
76. Finance Committee

76.1. We have started to upload all of our information into XERO. F&P will look at ensuring Cllrs will have the opportunity to look at the reports and have some training.
76.2. The accounts Aug-Sep 2019 were discussed but not put forward for approval until MB takes the Clerk through the requested changes.
77. Environment Committee

77.1. JT informed all that the Bonfire night all going to plan. A vote was held on whether to invite the funfair man to the Bonfire. Clerk to contact to invite him ensuring he sends PL and RAs
78. Planning Committee

78.1. The minutes of a meeting held on 27th September and 11th October 2019 were accepted
78.2. A letter was reviewed and updated re planning objections
79. Youth Committee

79.1. IL updated all that the MUGA application is through to the second stage again.
80.  Property and Assets Committee

80.1. The minutes of meeting held on 26th September 2019 were received
80.2. PW briefed that the Clerk will be going on a tour of the Council assets with EB now she has been in post for 6 months. It was requested that all Cllrs be invited to attend.
81. Cemetery Committee meeting on 29th October 2019
82. The following Members’ Meetings were attended
82.1. JT met with Mid Cheshire Grounds Maintenance with the Clerk to discuss the Bonfire. Also, with Chris from NTC re the siting for the swing.
82.2. MUGA meeting with IL, EB, JF and Fiona Dunning

82.3. Community Safety Action Group with EB and JF

82.4. High School prize giving EB and JF

82.5. CWAC regarding the policing of the Remembrance parade, EB, JF, GW and the Clerk

82.6. EB met twice with RBL representatives

82.7. PW TWM with reference to the SIDS

82.8. JF, GE and EB attended the presentation of a new county standard and lay down of the last one donated by Mr and Mrs Bellamy
83. The Clerk updated the meeting on correspondence received and distributed with reference to the 20mph speed limit proposals and neighbourhood watch plans
84. There was no other business considered urgent by the Chairman:

85. Policing Matters – PCSO update attached at end of the minutes. To note there is a meeting called for 14th November at 4pm by the PCSO re parking in and around Weaverham
86. Cheshire West and Chester Council Matters update – GE briefing at end of minutes.
(JB left meeting at 8.30pm)


Councillor Paul Williams added to GE report:

· Mark Brazil working on the road gulleys, some work done but wants a list of the bad roads

· Mere House Farm – Gill Falkner will attend to inspect

· Acton Swing Bridge undergoing some work

· Met with 2 residents of Weaverham Bank Farm, likely to be a planning enforcement issue as appears planning consent not complied with

(Councillor Charles Fifield arrived 9.05pm)


EB asked if the air quality monitoring is still happening and where the information is lodged. EB will speak with GE.

Email from Adrian Boden re Matt (Barrowman) and how he is behind due to being put onto other tasks in Northwich to cover sickness. It is noted that the bins are being filled with domestic rubbish. Councillor Charles Fifield will make representations about this concern.

Councillor Charles Fifield briefed about the members budget deadlines for this year and encouraged local groups to apply.
(RM left the meeting at 9.25pm)
87. No further Public discussion
88. Confirm date of next meeting, 18th November 2019 at 7pm in the Community Centre

Resolved to exclude the public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B

Confidential Item
Planned improvements for Weaverham Swimming Pool were outlined by Fineswim, they presented a proposal for an extension to their existing lease.

Meeting closed at 10.10pm
Agreed and approved: _______________________



Name: ________________________



Date: _________________________

PCSO update:
Anti-Social Behaviour – 

Wood View - We have had reports regarding youths congregating on Wood View, Youths were shouting and riding the scooters close to people’s vehicles.

The youths have been identified details obtained and they have been advised regarding their behaviour.

Russet Road Park - We have had reports regarding youths congregating on the park drinking and taking drugs.  This will be monitored by PCSO and I will submit a slider asking for passing attention by response patrols. 

Church Street – Several reports that youths have been gathering around the disused toilet block, on arrival the youths had moved on.  There is evidence of drug taking and drinking at the location. Passing attention to be given.

Criminal Damage – 

Report of a vehicle having its window smashed. House to house conducted but at this time there is no lines of enquiry. 

Scams – 

Forest Street - Pedlars knocking door to door trying to sell household items – One of the males pushed open a resident’s bathroom window it is not sure if this was to gain access at this time. Police have knocked on all the doors in the street reassurance given and provided residents with home watch scheme information pack, cold calling stickers and PCSO contact information.

Burglary – 

Walnut avenue - Burglary dwelling occurred weds 16th October, Offenders gained entry via side door, Car key stolen. It appears that they targeted the house for the vehicle. House to house conducted, Enquiries still being investigated at this time.   

Suspicious Activity – 

Hazel Drive/ Elm road - Several reports of unk persons entering gardens. No lines of enquiry at this time. 

Speed Enforcement – 

Wallerscote road – Several vehicles caught speeding – top speed 37mph. 

Northwich Road - No offences captured. 

School Engagement -  

I have attended Weaverham Forest street and talked to the children about Halloween and Bonfire Safety. I have also attended Woodlands pre-school and spoke to the children about what the police do in the community. 

School talks have been arranged with the high school and will be conducted by the ASB unit regarding knife crime, drugs and ASB. 

Councillor Gillian Edwards Update:

Please accept my most sincere apologies for being unable to attend the meeting.  I’ve been on a course with Church for the last 12 months which I passed!! And this evening is the presentation evening.

Projects

Paul, Charles and I have some very exciting news!! We are launching a ‘Friends of Weaverham’ group and are entering Weaverham into North West in Bloom.  The friends group will be open to all, and has basically come about due to the graveyard situation.  The group will look after areas such as the graveyard and the land on Wallerscote Road in addition to grot spots in the village and work closely with Paul, myself and Street scene further complementing the fabulous work of Weaverham Parish Council and the Weaverham Trust.  We will be having an Impact Day to launch the group where CWAC staff will work with volunteers to get our alley ways, grotspots, land etc. in a lovely condition and it is then for the friends group to maintain this as well as adding to it via community consultation. I have met with Street Scene and conducted a ward walk of the alleys etc. Gaz from the Street scene team would like to attend the next Parish Council meeting to discuss the concept with you, please let me know if this is ok. 

Northwich Road shops – We continue to make good progress but as mentioned last month please note this will take time.

Paul and I have met with strategic planning to put the mineral line forward as a potential cycle/walkway.  We are passionate about this and will continue to champion it – If you receive any further consultations about cycling and walking please support us with the mineral line. 

The first community liaison meeting with Wallerscote Road residents and the Cricket Club seemed to be received well.  Please note, I only leafletted Wallerscote Road however the meetings are open for anyone to attend. 

My Parish Council climate change recommendations is still in progress. 

In September 2020 we are hoping to hold the first Weaver & Cuddington Ward half marathon which will probably be called the ‘5 Parishes Half Marathon’ – We are working closely with Northwich running club and will require the help of community groups for marshalling, water stations etc. but I think this will be a fabulous community event. 

Planning

Paul and I have tentatively been asked to call in the Millington Lane land application. 

Speeding

Concerns about Sandy Lane and Gorstage Lane.

Sandy Lane – I have requested chevrons and signage to alert drivers.

Gorstage Lane – I have requested signage to indicate the school presence, windy road etc.  CWAC are only able to reduce this road to 50 MPH due to the density of housing, so Paul and I think signage is the better option.

Would the Parish Council be willing to fund signage? 

CWAC Full Council

· Our wildflower motion was approved by Council and we have requested trial areas in Weaver & Cuddington Ward

· End Holiday Hunger motion was approved

Consultations

· Play your Part

· GP Consultation 

General

Is there any update on the pedestrian crossings for Wallerscote Road and Keepers Lane please? 

It has been a delight to attend the Weaverham Library Summer Reading Challenge awards and also the Royal British Legion standard ceremony service. 
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